
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON  7 SEPTEMBER 2006 

                                                                                                                                                                                                    

CROS.92/06
REFERENCES FROM THE EXECUTIVE 

(b)  Corporate Performance Monitoring Report – April to June 2006

There was submitted Minute Excerpt EX.167/06 detailing the decision of the Executive on 31 July 2006 following its consideration of the Head of Policy and Performance Services’ report PPP.34/06 presenting the first quarter performance information for 2006/07.

The Executive had agreed the content and format of the report and supported the identified areas for further improvement.   The Executive had also commended the areas identified in paragraph 5 of the report where improvement was necessary and referred those to the Overview and Scrutiny Committees for further consideration.

The Deputy Chief Executive, Dr Gooding, submitted report PPP.34/06.  A key stage of developing the Council’s performance management framework further was to integrate performance and financial planning and reporting, and there was still some way to go in those areas.  The report did, however, represent substantial progress in the reporting of performance.

In considering the matter Members made the following comments and observations:

1. A Member expressed concern at the deteriorating trend in respect of  BV 183ii (average length of stay (in weeks) in hostels families and pregnant women) which should be addressed as a matter of urgency.  She suggested that the Committee’s concerns be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee with the request that the Committee scrutinise that area.

In response, Dr Gooding outlined the mechanisms in place for the management of performance.  Performance Conferences took place every quarter involving Corporate Directors and Heads of Service, the aim of which was to improve the integration of the performance management framework with financial planning and reporting.   Accordingly areas of concern were picked up and plans of action agreed which were subsequently reviewed each quarter.

Although the particular concern raised in BV 183ii had been recognised it was a partnership issue.  Dr Gooding suggested that it may be helpful if, in future, the notes of Performance Conferences were submitted to Overview and Scrutiny.

2. A Member queried how improved integration between performance and financial planning would be achieved, the means by which comparisons with similar authorities would be introduced, and how improvements in the use of socio‑economic data and other intelligence could be made. 

Dr Gooding explained that the aspirations for financial performance were around clear commitment accounting, better profiling of budgets and faster, simpler reporting of the overall budgetary position.

Benchmarking was problematic since what was important to the City Council may not necessarily be so for other local authorities.  The City Council did benchmark with Historic Cities, but it may in future be wise to benchmark with the local authorities used by the Audit Commission.  A direction of resources may be required in order to achieve improvement.

There was a need for awareness in the use of socio-economic evidence to drive decision making.  Improvements had been made, but work still required to be done in that regard.

3. A Member asked why performance was deteriorating on LP 306 (% of PI data submitted on time to Policy and Performance) and what was being done to address that.

Dr Gooding advised that Corporate Directors were stressing to staff the importance of the timely submission of such data.  There was a developmental need for Officers to understand the importance of performance information and to ensure that the correct processes were in place to support the collection thereof.

4. The seasonal nature of areas such as LP 81 (Visitor numbers at Tourist Information Centres) and CV 27a (Total enquiries received by CCG desk) was highlighted. Members reiterated previous concerns that if the figures achieved for the 1st quarter were simply multiplied by four to give a predicted end of year figure that undermined the credibility of the report and may more worryingly mask an underlying decline in tourism in Carlisle.   It also made it more difficult for the Committee to judge performance.

Dr Gooding accepted the points made, commenting that similar issues arose around sickness absence.  It would be more helpful to profile such Performance Indicators and scale them accordingly.  A qualified statistician was now in place and he was therefore confident that figures would be more meaningful in future.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Committee’s concerns, detailed at 1. above, regarding the deteriorating trend in respect of  BV 183ii (average length of stay (in weeks) in hostels families and pregnant women) be conveyed to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee with the request that the Committee scrutinise that area.

(2) That the Deputy Chief Executive be requested to arrange for the notes of future Performance Conferences to be submitted to Overview and Scrutiny Committees for information.

(3) That the Head of Policy and Performance Services be requested to take on board the comments made by the Committee at 4. above and report to a future meeting on action to deliver improvement. 







